Interoffice Memorandum

November 1, 2018

TO: Mayor Jerry L. Demings
and Board of County Commissioners

FROM: /ﬁ"Mark V. Massaro, P.E., Director, Public Works Departme%/
CONTACT PERSON: Christine N. Lofye, P. E., Manager ( ! @L

Traffic Engineering Division
PHONE NUMBER: (407) 836-7890

SUBIJ: Establishment of Multi-Way “Stop” Condition at the Intersection of
Clarcona Road and 13' Street

Due to a pattern of right angle crashes, Traffic Engineering staff have evaluated the need
for a multi-way “Stop” condition at the intersection of Clarcona Road and 13% Street.

Orange County Traffic Engineering has conducted a multi-way stop warrant study at the
intersection of Clarcona Road and 13" Street. The multi-way stop warrant study consisted
of an evaluation of existing field conditions including critical approach speed, sight
distance, traffic volumes, and crash history. Stop signs are currently on 13" Street at
Clarcona Road. Based on engineering judgement and sight restrictions, for the
improvement of safety, staff supports the installation of a multi-way stop condition on
Clarcona Road and 13" Street.

Staff recommends that the Board approve installation of a multi-way “Stop” at the
intersection of Clarcona Road and 13™ Street.

Action Requested: Approval of “Stop” signs installation at Clarcona Road and 13
Street. District 2.
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